Parks Advisory Board Meeting Minutes

June 28, 2017
Chairperson Norma Hernandez called meeting to Order at 6:49 am. 

Present- Norma Hernandez, Andrew Fick, Eric Halverson, Howard Rub, and Michele Tompkins.
Absent- Jessica Schleif, Jim Holen, and Aaron Crockett
Staff- Angela Cosby, Terra Patterson, Jonah Dart-McLean, and Michelle Hughes.
Public comments
1. George Hague, 1 32nd Street, Astoria, said the Master Plan included interviews and surveys that indicated people do not want the City to sell parks, even if the parks must go fallow. If people had been told that money from the sales of parks would go into the General Fund instead of the Parks Fund, he believed even more people would have opposed selling parks. The City originally spent over $100,000 on 9th Street Park, but curb cuts were never put in. The park really needs curb cuts to make access to the Riverwalk easier. He also wanted Tidal Rock Park to receive more attention. His visitors love to walk by the park to see the tidal rock and the outline of the port on the pavement. The area could easily be adopted by surrounding businesses. Access to the underground area should be cut off. The park is part of Astoria’s history. He appreciated that the website had been updated with agendas and minutes because the documents made it easier for him to comment at meetings. More public input at meetings would be beneficial.
Approval of Minutes

A. May minutes were unanimously approved.

President Hernandez
A. What do you hear- President Hernandez said she had heard both good and bad comments about the proposed utility fee, but most of the comments were positive. Michele Tompkins said she heard people were not happy that the financial burden of the Parks Department would be put on the taxpayers. She also heard that people believe the City should be supporting Loaves and Fishes because they do not understand that the grant the City received to renovate the Senior Center required a private entity provide the meals. Howard Rub heard people were frustrated with the rate hikes and taxes because they feel like Astoria has enough tourism and tax revenue to cover its expenses. President Hernandez reminded that the utility fee would be a temporary fix to the budget issues. Director Cosby added that Astoria is a small city that offers a full range of services and the cost of those services are increasing. Andrew Fick said he received feedback about tourism. He was happy to see that Council was considering exemptions for people on fixed and low incomes. He has also heard that people are frustrated with City Council because they have taken so long to make a decision. Director Cosby noted that an increase to transient room taxes would provide the best benefit to the City. One hotel room can provide more in annual tax revenue that the average priced home in Astoria.
Employee Recognition

A. Terra Patterson recognized Michelle Hughes as the June employee of the month. Michelle Hughes described her methods for interacting with children of different ages and their parents.
Old Business
A. Director Cosby gave an update on the Parks Foundation. Parks After Dark went well and scholarships have doubled since the eligibility boundaries were expanded.
B. Director Cosby updated the Board on Staff’s efforts to implement the Parks and Recreation Master Plan, noting that the department had lost some Staff so progress was slow. 

New Business
A. Scott Watkins, Arbor Pro, gave a detailed presentation on the Tree Inventory and the software used to maintain and update the inventory. Jonah Dart-McLean confirmed the software would streamline Staff’s tree maintenance tasks. Director Cosby confirmed the video and presentation would be published on the City’s website.
B. Janice O’Malley Galizio, communications and marketing contractor, presented the Marketing Plan in detail. The Board and members of the public shared ideas for implementing the plan. Director Cosby explained how the return on investment in marketing was benefiting the department.
C. Director Cosby updated the Board on the budget and possible implementation of additional revenue sources. She noted City Council would be voting on additional revenue sources at their meeting on July 17, 2017. 
D. Director Cosby gave an update on efforts to fill Staff vacancies and explained why recruiting applicants was such a challenge.
Staff Reports and Upcoming Events
Staff reports and a list of upcoming events were presented to the Board as part of the agenda packet.
Future Meetings
· July 26, 2017 at 6:45 am in City Hall, Council Chambers
· August 23, 2017 at 6:45 am in City Hall, Council Chambers
Next meeting will be held Wednesday, July 26, 2017 at 6:45 am at City Hall in City Council Chambers. 
